
President William H. Scott's statement in 1887 Annual Report to the Board of Trustees: 
 
Physics: 
“…The prominence now given to the subject by the rapid development of the application 
of electricity, the desire for instruction in the subject and the demand for instructed men 
make a strong plea for the supply of the means for thorough practical work at the 
University.  I hope that we shall not be obliged to wait long for what is so needed.” 


